Date: 12/03/2024



# GOVERNMENT OF ODISHA SPORTS & YOUTH SERVICES DEPARTMENT Kalinga Stadium, Nayapalli, Bhubaneswar

Bid Reference No. SYS-SH-SH-0015-2015/11243/ SYS

# BIDDING DOCUMENT FOR

# Procurement of DOLAN BIKES make Rebus Carbon Road Aero Bike - 105 for Department of Sports and Youth Services, Govt of Odisha (PAC ITEM)

Receipt of Bids:	The bids from the bidder should be in English and should consist of the documents stated below in Clause 6 and are to be submitted in password protected compressed folders at <a href="mailto:tender.dsys@odisha.gov.in">tender.dsys@odisha.gov.in</a>
---------------------	---

Closing date &time for receipt of Bid	14.03.2024 (03.00 PM)
Place of receipt of Bid	On email tender.dsys@odisha.gov.in
	Bid document to be addressed to
	Joint Secretary
	Sports and Youth Services
	Department, Govt. of Odisha, Kalinga
	Stadium, Nayapalli,
	Bhubaneswar – 751012
Time and date of opening of Bid	14.03.2024 (04.00 PM)

# Contents

SECTION – I: INVITATION FOR BID (IFB)	3
SECTION – II INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDER (ITB)	5
SECTION- III - QUALIFICATION CRITERIA	14
SECTION - IV (A) - BID SUBMISSION FORM	15
SECTION – IV (B) PRICE SCHEDULE	16
SECTION –IV-(C) -MANUFACTURER'S AUTHORISATION FORM	19
SECTION – IV-(D)- NEFT MANDATE FORM	20
SECTION – IV-(E)- AFFIDIVIT / UNDERTAKING	21
SECTION – V - SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS & TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS	23
SECTION – VI GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (GCC)	25
SECTION – VII (A)-(I)- CONTRACT AGREEMENT	35
SECTION – VII (A)-(II)- CONTRACT AGREEMENT WITH DSYS, ODISHA	36
SECTION – VIII BANK GUARANTEE FORM FOR PERFORMANCE SECURITY	38
SECTION - IX - LIST OF ANNEXURES	39
Annexure- I: Tender Submission Letter	40
Annexure- II: Registration Certificate of the company	41
Annexure III: Organizational Background	42
Annexure IV: Information on Bidder's Organization	43
Annexure V: Requirement of DOLAN BIKES make Rebus Carbon Road Aero Bike - 105	44
Annexure VI: Financial Proposal Form (To be submitted online only)	45
Annexure VII: Format for Bid Security Declaration	46
Annexure VIII: Authorization letter Format	47
Annexure IX: Certifications and Product literature	48
Annexure X· Letter for Authorization of Maintenance	49

**Bid Reference:** SYS-SH-SH-0015-2015/11243/ SYS Date: 12/03/2024

# **SECTION – I: INVITATION FOR BID (IFB)**

1. DSYS invites the password protected compressed folders Bid for supply of following Goods:

S. No	Descriptions	Amount of Bid Security/EMD in Rs. (or equivalent Foreign Currencies)
1	Procurement of DOLAN BIKES make Rebus Carbon Road Aero Bike – 105 for Sports and Youth Services Department, Govt. of	The bidder shall deposit Earnest Money of INR. 50,000/- (Rupees Fifty Thousand only) through Demand Draft drawn in favor of "Department of Sports & Youth Services" payable at Bhubaneswar".
	Odisha.	The EMD shall be valid for 30 days beyond the Bid Validity period.

- 1. The password protected compressed folders bid may be submitted to <a href="mailto:tender.dsys@odisha.gov.in">tender.dsys@odisha.gov.in</a> on or before 03:00 PM on 14/03/2024
- 2. The Bid will be opened on 14/03/2024 (04.00 PM)
- 3. In the event of any of the above-mentioned dates being declared as a holiday / closed day for the purchase organization, the Bids will be received/opened on the next working day at the appointed time.
- 4. The Bidding Documents are not transferable.

Joint Secretary DSYS,
Government of Odisha

To,
Dolan Bikes Limited
Unit 7 Ringtail House,
Ringtail Place,
Burscough Industrial Estate,
Burscough, Lancashire,
L40 8LA

Ph: 01704 897711

Email: info@dolan-bikes.com

# **PART-1 - BIDDING PROCEDURE**

# **SECTION – II INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDER (ITB)**

## A. BIDDING DOCUMENTS

# 1. Content of Bidding Documents

In addition to Section I – "Invitation for Bid" (IFB), the Bidding Documents include:

- Section II Instructions to Bidders (ITB)
- Section III Qualification Criteria
- Section IV Bidding Form
- Section V Schedule of Requirements and Technical Specifications
- Section VI General Conditions of Contract (GCC)
- Section VII Contract Forms

# 2. Amendments to Bidding Documents

At any time prior to the deadline for submission of Bid, the Purchaser may, for any reason deemed fit, modify the Bidding Documents by issuing suitable amendment(s) to it.

# 3. Clarification of Bidding Documents

A Bidder requiring any clarification or elucidation on any issue of the Bidding Documents may take up the same with the Purchaser in writing. The Purchaser will respond in writing to such request provided the same is received by the Purchaser not later than seven days prior to the prescribed original date of submission of Bid.

#### **B. PREPARATION OF BIDS**

# 4. Documents Comprising the Bid

The Bid is being invited on Single Bid System with both Technical & Financial Bid to be opened together for evaluation of technical & commercial responsiveness of the offer. Bid shall comprise the following:

#### 5. Technical Bid:

- a) Scanned copy of Bid Security to be sent along with the bid on email along with bid document.
- b) Scanned copy of Bid Submission Form as per section IV.
- c) Bidder/ Agent who quotes for goods manufactured shall furnish scanned copy of Manufacturer's Authorisation Form from manufacturer/authorized distributor of quoted goods, as per Section IV (C) (copy of authorisation to be enclosed).
- d) Scanned copy of Technical Specifications of quoted goods along with relevant documents like Technical Data, Literature, Corrigendum Drawing etc. and clause-by-clause commentary on the technical specifications the Bid Document (Section-V) vis-a-vis of quoted goods, clearly stating compliance or any variation.
- e) Scanned copy of PAN and TAN Registration No.
- f) Scanned copy of GST Registration No.
- g) Scanned copy of Income Tax Return for the last three years.
- h) Scanned copy of Certificate/Undertaking indicating that the rates quoted for supply of said Items/Items by the firm are not higher than the rate of the item supplied by the firm in any other Government Organisation/Institutions/PSU etc. Supporting documents such as LoA / work order from other Government Organizations / Institutions / PSUs indicating the rate of the item supplied shall be furnished by the bidder.
- i) The bidder should not have been black-listed by Central/ State Governments/ PSUs at any point of time. There should not be any criminal proceedings/conviction against the bidder at any point of time any other information considered necessary but not included above.
- j) Scanned copy of National Electronic Fund transfer (NEFT) Form as per Section IV (D) for payment in Indian Rupee, if applicable.
- k) Price Schedule(s) as per Form in Section-IV (B) filled up with all the details including Make, Model etc. of the goods offered.
- I) Declaration as per New GFR Clause, 144 (xi) 'I have read the clause regarding restrictions on procurement from a bidder of a country which shares a land border with India; I certify that I/We are not from such a country or, if from such a country, has been registered with the Competent Authority. I/We hereby certify that we fulfill all requirements in this regard and are eligible to be considered'.

It is the responsibility of Bidder to go through the Bidding Document to ensure furnishing of all required documents in addition to above, if any.

All pages of the Bid should be page numbered and indexed.

The authorized signatory of the Bidder must sign the Bid duly stamped at appropriate places and initial all the remaining pages of the Bid.

A Bidder, who does not fulfill any of the above requirements and/or gives evasive information/reply against any such requirement, shall be liable to be ignored and rejected.

#### 6. Bid Currencies

The Bidder supplying indigenous goods or already imported goods shall quote only in Indian Rupees. For goods offered from abroad, prices shall be quoted in any freely convertible currency say US Dollar, Euro, GBP, Yen etc. As regards price(s) for allied services, if any required with the goods, the same shall be quoted in Indian Rupees, only if such services are to be performed /undertaken in India. Commission for Indian Agent, if any and if payable shall be indicated in the space provided for in the Price Schedule and will be payable in Indian Rupees only (as applicable).

# 7. Bid Prices

The Bidder shall indicate on the Price Schedule provided under Section IV (B) all the specified components of prices shown therein. All the columns shown in the price schedule should be filled up as required. If any column does not apply to a Bidder, same should be clarified as "NA" (means Not Applicable) by the Bidder.

- a. The bidder shall be required to quote for all items along with quantity indicated in the Schedule.
- b. The quoted prices for goods offered for domestic goods or goods of foreign origin located within India shall be quoted in the Price Schedule given under Section IV (B) (I). The quoted prices for goods to be imported from abroad, shall be quoted in the Price Schedule given under Section IV (B) (II).
- c. While filling up the columns of the Price Schedule, the following aspects should be noted for compliance:

For domestic goods or goods of foreign origin located within India, the prices under column 5 in the corresponding Price Schedule in at section IV (B) (I) shall be entered separately in the following manner:

- Column 5(a): The price of the goods, quoted ex-factory/ ex-showroom/ ex-warehouse/ off-the-shelf, as applicable, including all taxes and duties like GST CENVAT, Custom Duty, Excise Duty etc. already paid or payable on the components and raw material used in the manufacture or assembly of the goods quoted ex-factory etc. or on the previously imported goods of foreign origin quoted ex-showroom etc.;
- Column 5(b &c): Any GST (% and corresponding value), which will be payable on the goods in India if the contract is awarded;
- Column 5(d): Sum of the above two (5(a)+5(c)) and will be the onsite price of the item(s) quoted.

For goods offered from abroad, the prices under Column 5 in the corresponding Price Schedule shall be entered separately in the following manner:

- Column 5(a): The price of goods quoted FOB/FCA at port/airport of loading as indicated in the Schedule of Requirements.
- Column 5(b): The price of goods quoted CIP at port/airport of entry in India as indicated in the Schedule of Requirements and Price Schedule;
- Column 5(c): IGST payable during Custom clearance as per HSN code of the item, The Customs Duty Exemption Certificate (CDEC) for imported sports goods/equipment as per Performa Invoice submitted in the tender will be provided by Sports & Youth Services Department, Govt. of Odisha as per Govt. Of India Notification- No. 146/94- Customs dated 13.07.1994 read with Notification No. 5/2010-Customs dated 19.01.2010, amended from time to time.

- Column 5(d): The charges for Custom clearance and handling; (Custom duty will be exempted as mentioned above)
- Column 5(e): The charges for Loading/Unloading, Inland transportation, Insurance and other local costs, Incidental cost to delivery of the goods from the port of entry in India to Purchaser Site, as specified in the Schedule of Requirements and Price Schedule;
- Column 5(f): The price of goods quoted DDP (Delivery Duty Paid) at Purchaser site in India as indicated in the Schedule of Requirements, Price Schedule and Purchaser List as per INCOTERMS® 2010.
- Customs Duty Exemption Certificate (CDEC) for imported sports goods/equipment as per Performa Invoice submitted in the tender will be provided by Sports & Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha as per Govt. Of India Notification No. 146/94-Customs dated 13.07.1994 read with Notification No. 5/2010-Customs dated 19.01.2010, amended from time to time (as applicable).

#### Additional information and instruction on Duties and Taxes

If the Bidder desires to ask for Excise Duty, GST/ Sales Tax/CST / VAT/ CENVAT, Custom Duty, Service Tax, Works Contract Tax etc. to be paid extra, the same must be specifically stated. In the absence of any such stipulation the price will be taken inclusive of such duties and taxes and no claim for the same will be entertained later. Only statutory variations on finished product taking place after Bid submission shall be allowed to the extent of actual quantum paid by the supplier.

# Octroi Duty and Local Duties & Taxes

Normally, goods to be supplied to government departments against government contracts are exempted from levy of town duty, Octroi duty, terminal tax and other levies of local bodies. However, on some occasions, the local bodies (like town body, municipal body etc.) as per their regulations allow such exemptions only on production of certificate to this effect from the concerned government department. Keeping this in view, the supplier shall ensure that the stores to be supplied by the supplier against the contract placed by the Purchaser are exempted from levy of any such duty or tax and, wherever necessary, obtain the exemption certificate from the purchaser.

However, if a local body still insists upon payment of such local duties and taxes, the same should be paid by the supplier to the local body to avoid delay in supplies and possible demurrage charges and obtain a receipt for the same. The supplier should forward the receipt obtained for such payment to the Purchaser to enable the Purchaser to reimburse the supplier and take other necessary action in the matter.

# **Customs Duty**

Whole of the duty of custom and whole of the additional duty of sports goods, sports equipment, sports requisites are exempted as per custom notification No. 146/94 -Customs dated 13.07.1994 and as amended by Notification No. 146/94-Cus., dated 13.7.1994 as amended by Notification No. 101/95- Cus., dated 26.5.1995; No. 132/95-Cus., dated 28.8.1995, No. 48/96-Cus., dated 23.7.1996, No. 24/2002 dated 01.03.2002 and No. 88/2002-Cus dated 28.8.2002 and No. 5/2010-Cus., dated 19.01.2010. Any subsequent amendment may also be considered. Accordingly, Custom Duty Exemption Certificate (CDEC) applicable on CIF on goods to be imported will be provided by Sports & Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha.

Unless otherwise specifically indicated in this Bidding Document, the terms FCA, FOB, CIF, CIP, DDP etc., shall be governed by the current edition of International Commercial Terms (INCOTERMS), published by the International Chamber of Commerce, Paris.

The need for indication of all such price components by the Bidders, as required in this clause (viz., ITB clause 8) is for the purpose of comparison of the Bids by the Purchaser and will no way restrict the purchaser's right to award the contract on the selected Bidder on any of the terms offered.

#### 8. Firm Price

The prices quoted by the Bidder shall remain firm and fixed during the currency of the contract and not subject to variation on any account. The rates quoted for each of the item shall be applicable for supply anywhere in the state of Odisha for a period of 12 months from the date of award of supply order.

However, as regards taxes and duties, if any, chargeable on the goods and payable, the conditions stipulated in ITB Clause 8 will apply.

# 9. Alternative Bid - Not applicable

10. Documents Establishing Bidder's Eligibility and Qualifications

Pursuant to ITB clause 6, the Bidder shall furnish, as part of its Bid, relevant details and documents establishing its qualifications to perform the contract if its Bid is accepted.

The documentary evidence needed to establish the Bidder's qualifications shall fulfill the following

requirements:

a) In case the Bidder offers to supply goods, which are manufactured by some other firm, the Bidder has been duly authorized by the goods manufacturer to quote for and supply the goods to the purchaser. The Bidder shall submit the manufacturer's authorization letter to this effect as per the standard form provided under Section IV in this document.

## 11. Bid Security / Earnest Money Deposit (EMD)

The bidder shall deposit Earnest Money of INR. 50, 000/- (Rupees Fifty Thousand only) through Demand Draft drawn in favor of "Department of Sports & Youth Services" payable at Bhubaneswar".

The EMD shall be valid for 30 days beyond the Bid Validity period.

As per the Government of India guidelines, Rule 170 of GFR, Startups recognized by the Department for Promotion of Industry and Internal Trade (DPIIT) and Micro and Small Enterprises as per the Department for MSME are exempt from depositing EMD in Govt.

However, the EMD of the successful bidders will be liable to be forfeited, if he/she does not fulfill any of the following conditions.

- The successful bidder shall have to deposit performance Security within a period of (07) seven days of the receipt of the award letter. The security so deposited with Sports and Youth Services Department, Kalinga Stadium, Nayapalli, Bhubaneswar, Odisha 751012 shall not carry any interest.
- 2. Execution of the agreement on Rs.100/- (Rupees hundred only) on non- judicial Paper within the stipulated period on receipt to of award letter.
- 3. To undertake the work from the specified date mentioned in the award letter.

Bid Security of a bidder will be forfeited, if the bidder withdraws or amends its bid or impairs or derogates from the bid in any respect within the period of validity of its bid without prejudice to other rights of the DSYS. Further, if successful bidder fails to furnish the required Performance Security and sign the contract / agreement within the period as specified by DSYS in the Letter of Award (LoA), its Bid Security/EMD will be forfeited. The hard and original copy of Bid security should reach DSYS by or before the Bid end Submission date.

Scanned copy of Bid Security is to be uploaded online and Hard Copy of should reach to the office of the Sports and Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha, Kalinga Stadium, Nayapalli, Bhubaneswar, Odisha - 751012 on or before (time of bid submission)

# 12. Bid Validity

"Bid Validity Period" shall initially remain valid and binding on the bidder for at least 180 (one hundred and eighty) days from the Bid Due Date, as given in the Schedule for the RFP. Any Bid valid for a shorter period shall be treated as unresponsive and rejected.

In exceptional cases, the Bidders may be requested by the Purchaser to extend the validity of their Bids up to a specified period. The Bidders, who agree to extend the Bid validity, are to extend the same without any change or modification of their original Bid.

In case the day up to which the Bids are to remain valid falls on or subsequently declared a holiday or closed day for the purchaser, the Bid validity shall automatically be extended up to the next working day.

# 13. Signing and Sealing of Bid

The Bidder shall submit their Bid as per the instructions contained in ITB Clause 6.

Bid shall either be typed or written in indelible ink and the same shall be signed by the Bidder or by a person(s) who has been duly authorized to bind the Bidder to the contract.

The Bid shall be duly signed at the appropriate places as indicated in the Bidding Documents and all other pages of the Bid. The Bid shall not contain any erasure or overwriting, except as necessary to correct any error made by the Bidder and, if there is any such correction; the person signing the Bid shall initial the same. The letter of authorization shall be by a written power of attorney, which shall also be furnished along with the Bid.

#### C. SUBMISSION OF BIDS

#### 14. Submission of Bid

The bids from the bidder should be in English and should consist of the documents stated in Clause 6 and are to be submitted in password protected compressed folders at tender.dsys@odisha.gov.in

The password of the bid document Proposal shall not be mentioned anywhere in the email.

The password shall be required on the date of opening of Proposal which shall be communicated separately by the Applicants via email/Phone.

# 15. Late Bid: Not Applicable.

#### D. BID OPENING

# 16. Opening of Bids

The Purchaser will open the Bid at the specified date and time and at the specified place as indicated in the IFB in Section-I.

In case the specified date of Bid opening falls on or is subsequently declared a holiday or closed day for the purchaser, the Bid will be opened at the appointed time and place on the next working day.

Authorized representatives of the Bidder, who has submitted Bid on time may attend the Bid opening provided they bring with them letters of authority from the corresponding Bidder.

# **E. SCRUTINY AND EVALUATION OF BIDS**

# 17. Preliminary Scrutiny of Bid

The Purchaser will examine the Bid to determine whether the same is complete, whether the documents have been properly signed, stamped and whether the Bid is generally in order.

Prior to the detailed evaluation of Price Bid, the Purchaser will determine the substantial responsiveness of Bid to the Bidding Document. For purposes of these clauses, a substantially responsive Bid is one, which conforms to all the terms and conditions of the Bidding Documents including Technical Specifications without material deviations.

If a Bid is not substantially responsive, it will be rejected by the Purchaser.

# 18. Qualification Criteria – "Mentioned in Document"

# 19. Conversion of Bid currencies to Indian Rupees

In case the Bidding Document permits the Bidders to quote their prices in different currencies, all such quoted prices of the responsive Bidders will be converted to a single currency viz., Indian Rupees for the purpose of equitable comparison and evaluation, as per the exchange rates of Reserve Bank of India available on their website available on the website, as on the date of 'Price Bid' opening.

# 20. Evaluation for total requirement

The bidder shall be required to quote for all items along with quantity in a set and also for the total number of sets required.

# 21. Comparison of Bids and Award Criteria: Not Applicable

## F. AWARD OF CONTRACT

# a) Purchaser's Right to accept any Bid and to reject any or all Bids

The Purchaser reserves the right to accept in part or in full any Bid, or reject any or more Bid(s) without assigning any reason or to cancel the Biding process and reject the Bid at any time prior to award of contract, without incurring any liability, whatsoever to the affected Bidder.

# b) Variation of Quantities at the Time of Award/ Currency of Contract

At the time of awarding the contract or during the currency of the Contract, the Purchaser reserves the right to increase or decrease the quantity of goods and services mentioned in the schedule (s) in the "Schedule of Requirements" (rounded off to next whole number) without any change in the unit and other terms & conditions quoted by the Bidder.

# c) Notification of Award

- i. Before expiry of the Bid validity period, the Purchaser will notify the successful Bidder(s) in writing, by registered / speed post or by fax/ email that its Bid for goods & services, which have been selected by the purchaser, has been accepted, also briefly indicating therein the essential details like description, quantity of the goods & services, and delivery period, corresponding prices accepted. The successful Bidder must furnish to the Purchaser the required Performance Security within seven days from the date of despatch of this notification, failing which DSYS reserves the right to cancel the award. Relevant details about the Performance Security have been provided under GCC Clause 3 under Section VII.
- The Notification of Award shall constitute the conclusion of the Contract

## d) Issue of Contract

- i. Promptly after Notification of award, the Purchaser will mail the Contract Agreement as per Section VIII (A), duly completed and signed, in duplicate, to the successful Bidder by registered / speed post.
- ii. The successful Bidder shall return the original copy of the contract, duly signed and dated, to the Purchaser by registered/speed post within seven days from the date

of issue of the contract.

iii. The Purchaser reserves the right to issue the Notification of Award Purchaser wise and schedule wise.

# e) Non-receipt of Performance Security and Contract by the Purchaser

i. Failure of the successful Bidder in providing Performance Security and / or returning contract copy duly signed in terms of ITB clauses 25 and 26 above shall make the Bidder liable for further actions by the Purchaser against it as per the clause 17 of GCC – Termination of default in Section - VII.

# f) Corrupt or Fraudulent Practices

It is required by all concerned namely the Consignee/Bidders/Suppliers etc to observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement and execution of such contracts. In pursuance of this policy, the Purchaser:

- (a) will reject a proposal for award if it determines that the Bidder recommended for award has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent or collusion or coercive practices in competing for the contract in question;
- (b) will declare a firm ineligible or blacklist, either indefinitely or for a stated period of time, to be awarded a contract by the Purchaser if it at any time determines that the firm has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent or collusion or coercive practices in competing for, or in executing the contract.
- (c) The Purchaser reserves the right not to conclude Contract and in case Contract has been issued, terminate the same, if, found to be obtained by any misrepresentation, concealment and suppression of material facts by the Bidder. In addition, Bid Security/Performance Security (as the case may be) deposited by the Bidder shall be forfeited and legal as well as administrative action for such misrepresentation, concealment & suppression of material facts shall be initiated.

Page 13 of 49

# **SECTION-III - QUALIFICATION CRITERIA**

**Not Applicable** 

# SECTION - IV (A) - BID SUBMISSION FORM

Date
To Joint Secretary Sports & Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha, Kalinga Stadium, Nayapalli, Bhubaneswar - 751012
Ref:. Your Bidding Document Nodated
We, the undersigned have examined the above mentioned Bidding Document, including amendment/corrigendum No., dated (if any), the receipt of which is hereby confirmed. We now offer to supply and deliver the item in conformity with your above referred document for the sum as shown in the price schedule(s), attached herewith and made part of this Bid.
We further confirm that, if our Bid is accepted, we shall provide you with a performance security of required amount in an acceptable form in terms of GCC clause 3, in Section - VII for due performance of the contract.
We agree to keep our Bid valid for acceptance for 180 days or for subsequently extended period, if any, agreed to by us. We also accordingly confirm to abide by this Bid up to the aforesaid period and this Bid may be accepted any time before the expiry of the aforesaid period. We further confirm that, until a formal contract is executed, this Bid read with your written acceptance thereof within the aforesaid period shall constitute a binding contract between us.
We agree to all terms and conditions of General Conditions of Contract as per Section-VII.
We agree to clause Fall Clause at S. No. 21 of General Conditions of Contract as per Section-VII.
We further understand that you are not bound to accept our Bid, you may receive against your above-referred Bid Reference.
We confirm that we do not stand deregistered/banned/blacklisted by any Govt. Authorities in India.
We confirm that we fully agree to the terms and conditions specified in above mentioned Bidding Document, including amendment/ corrigendum if any
[Signature with date, name and designation]
Duly authorised to sign Bid for and on behalf of Messrs

[Name & address of the manufacturers]

5

1

# SECTION – IV (B) PRICE SCHEDULE

# (I) PRICE SCHEDULE FOR GOODS AVAILABLE IN INDIA IN RUPEES

				Price per unit (Rs.)				
Schedule	Brief Description of Goods	Quantity (Nos)	Country of Origin	Ex - factory/  Ex - warehouse /Ex- showroom /Off - the shelf	GST (if any) [%age & value]	Packing and Forwarding charges	Inland Transportation, Insurance Ioading/unloadin g and Incidental costs till Purchaser's site	Price on Cons
				(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	=
				(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	

The above prices quoted are for supply, with warranty period of <b>Two Year</b> from the date of acceptance by Purchaser.
Delivery Period:
(Insert earliest delivery period) from the date of signing of the Contract.
The Time and Delivery Period shall be essence of Contract.

Place:		

Note: If there is a discrepancy between the unit price and total price the unit PRICE shall prevail

Bidder has to provide Performa Invoice of OEM along with Price bid

# (II) PRICE SCHEDULE FOR GOODS TO BE IMPORTED FROM ABROAD

1	2	3	4				5			6
					Price per unit (Currency)					Total price on
Schedule	Brief Description of Goods	Quantity (Nos)	Country of Origin	FOB /FCA price at port/ airport of Loading	CIP price at port/ airport of entry	IGST (%) (Value to be indicated below)	Custom s Clearance & Handling *	Loading/ Unloading, Inland transportation, inland Insurance and Incidental costs till Purchaser's site	Unit Price on DDP* at Consignee's site	DDP* at Consignee's site 3 X 5 (f)
				(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)	(f) =a+b+c+d+e	
									=a+b+c+d+e	

<sup>\*</sup> The bidder may quote DDP final destination (Purchaser Site) as per INCOTERMS ® 2010. However, Customs Duty Exemption Certificate (CDEC) for imported sports goods/equipment as per Performa Invoice submitted in the tender will be provided as per Govt. Of India Notification No. 146/94-Customs dated 13.07.1994 read with Notification No. 5/2010-Customs dated 19.01.2010, amended from time to time.

** To be	paid in	Indian	Currency	(Rs.)
----------	---------	--------	----------	-------

Total Bid price in foreign/Indian curre	ency:In words:		
The above prices quoted are for sup	ply of item with warranty period of <b>Two</b>	Years from the date of accepta	ance by Purchaser.
Delivery Period:	_(Insert earliest delivery period) from the	e date of opening of L/C as per	Contract. The Delivery Period
shall be essence of Contract. Indian	Agent Name & Address (if any):		
Indian Agency Commission% of	OB (included in above quoted prices	PAN No. of Indian Agent:	
Place:			Signature of Bidder Name & Designation Business Address

Date: Seal of the Bidder \_

Note: If there is a discrepancy between the unit price and total price the unit PRICE shall prevail

\*\*\*All prices wherever applicable is to be quoted in Indian Rupees only.

# Bidder has to provide Performa Invoice of OEM along with Price bid

# (III) PRICE SCHEDULE FOR COMPREHENSIVE ANNUAL MAINTENANCE(CAMC)

For \_\_\_\_\_

SI. No.	Item No.	Brief description of item	Qty	Unit CAMC cost for year	Taxes for 03 years	Per unit CAMC for 3 years with taxes (5A+5B+5C + 6)	Total CAMC Cost (7X4)
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
				1st Year 2nd Year 3rd Year			

Signature & Name of the bidder
Place
Designation
Business Address Seal of the Bidder
Note:-

- a) Total value (in figure) \_\_\_\_\_(in words) \_\_\_\_\_
- b) The CAMC will commence from the date of expiry of all obligation under warranty (3 years from the date of installation of each item).
- The cost of Annual Comprehensive Maintenance Contract (CAMC) which includes preventive maintenance, labour and spares, after satisfactory completion of warranty period may be quoted for next 03 years as contained in the above referred contract on yearly basis for complete item.
- d) There will be 95% uptime warranty during CAMC period on 24 (hrs) x 7 (days) x 365 (days) basis, with penalty, to extend CAMC period by double the downtime period.
- During CAMC Period, the supplier shall visit at each consignee's site for preventive maintenance including testing and calibration as per the manufacture's service/technical/operational manual. The supplier shall visit each consignee site as recommended in the manufacturer's manual, but at
- e) manufacture's service/technical/operational manual. The supplier shall visit each consignee site as recommended in the manufacturer's manual, but least once in 03 months commencing from the date of the successful completion of warranty period preventive maintenance of the goods.
- f) All software updates/upgradation should be included in CAMC.
- The bank guarantee valid till 2 months after expiry of entire CAMC period for an amount equivalent to 5% of the cost of the item as per contract] shall be furnished in the prescribed format given in the TE document, along with the signed copy of CAMC within a period of 07 (seven) days of issue of CAMC
- failing which the proceeds of performance security shall be payable to the purchaser/consignee.

  If there is any lapse in the performance of the CAMC as per contract, a penalty of 0.25% of the amount of performance security per incidence/per day subject to a maximum of 10 incidents shall be imposed, failing which the purchases/consignee reserves the right to terminate the contract.
- Payment terms: The payment of CAMC will be made against the bills raised to the consignee by the supplier on quarterly basis after satisfactory completion of said period, duly certified by the HOD concerned.
- j) Total 3-year CAMC charges will be included in the total cost of the item for evaluation/ranking purpose

2. Original letter may be enclosed.

# SECTION –IV-(C) -MANUFACTURER'S AUTHORISATION FORM

То

Joint Secretary Sports & Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha, Kalinga Stadium, Nayapalli, Bhubaneswar - 751012

Dear Sirs,	
Ref. Your Bidding Reference Noand reputable manufacturers of (name and description of the agent) to submit a bid, process the same further requirement as contained in the above referred manufactured by us.	of goods offered in the bid) having factories at hereby authorize Messrs. (name and address and enter into a contract with you against your
We further confirm that no supplier or	firm or individual other than Messrs. ame and address of the above agent) is
authorised to submit a Bid, process the same further a requirement as contained in the above referred manufactured by us.	, ,
We also hereby extend our full warranty of three year per Clause 11 of General Conditions of Contract.	s from acceptance of goods by Purchaser as
	Yours faithfully,
Signature with date, name and designa	tion] for and on behalf of Messrs
	Name & address of the manufacturers
Note:  1. This letter of authorisation should be on the let should be signed by a person competent and bind the manufacturer.	ter head of the manufacturing firm and

Page **19** of **49** 

# SECTION – IV-(D)- NEFT MANDATE FORM

From: M/s.	Date:
To, Joint Secretary Sports & Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha, Kalinga Stadium, Nayapalli, Bhubaneswar - 751012	
Sub: NEFT PA	MENTS
	S. For remittance of our payments using RBI's e through the above scheme to us under noted
Name of City	
Bank Code No.	
Bank 's name	
Branch Address	
Branch Telephone / Fax no.	
Supplier's Account No.	
Type of Account	
IFSC code for NEFT	
IFSC code for RTGS	
Supplier's name as per Account	
Telephone no. of supplier	
Supplier's E-mail ID	
	[Signature with date, name and designation] For and on behalf of Messrs
Confirmed by Bank	[ <i>Name &amp; address of the</i> manufacturers] Confirmed by

Enclosed a copy of Crossed Cheque

# SECTION - IV-(E)- AFFIDIVIT / UNDERTAKING

I/We have read and understood the instructions and the terms and conditions contained in the document. I/We accordingly accept all terms and conditions of the tender enquiry document including the essential conditions specially incorporated in the tender enquiry like terms of terms of payment, liquidated damages clause, warranty clause, dispute resolution mechanism applicable law. I/ We confirm that we do not stand deregistered/debarred/banned/blacklisted by any Govt. Authorities. I/ We do hereby declare that the information furnished/ uploaded is correct to the best of my/our knowledge and belief. I/We hereby certify that the prices offered by us in this tender is not higher than the prices we had offered to any other Govt. of India/ Govt. of Odisha Organization(s)/PSU(s) during the last one year and shall provide the justification for reasonableness of our offered price whenever asked during evaluation of our submitted bid. I/ We also hereby certify that if at any time, information furnished by us is proved to be false or incorrect; I/ We are liable for any action as deemed fit by the purchaser in addition to forfeiture of the earnest money.

Date: (Signature of the bidder)

NAME & ADDRESS OF THE BIDDER

NOTE: To be submitted on non-judicial stamppaperofRs.10/- duly certified by Public Notary

19

# PART-2 SUPPLY REQUIREMENTS

# SECTION - V - SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS & TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS

#### Part I:

SL NO	ITEM	TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS	BRAND	QTY
1	Rebus Carbon Road Aero Bike - 105	<ul> <li>Frame: Dolan Rebus Carbon Road Aero Frame</li> <li>Fork: Dolan Carbon Road Fork 11/8 Top – 1 / 2 Bototm Int, Carbon Fibre Blades and Steering Column</li> <li>Seat Post: Rebus Carbon Aero</li> <li>Seat Clamp: Rebus Seat Clamp Expander</li> <li>Wheels: Mavic Aksium</li> <li>Front Derailleur: 105 Fd R-7000 Braze On</li> <li>Rear Derailleur: 105 Rd R-7000 (11 Speed)</li> <li>Shift / Brake Caliper: 105 (Black) R7000</li> <li>Casette: 105 (11 Speed) R-7000</li> <li>Crank Set: 105 Chain Wheel (170) 52 -36</li> <li>Colour: Black / White</li> </ul>	DOLAN BIKES	05

# Part II: Required Delivery Schedule:

# a) For goods available in India.

Stores are required to be delivered and installed at the consignee's site **within 30 days** from the date of issue of award letter. Time is essence of Contract. The bidders may please note that goods are to be delivered to the consignee latest within the date specified. Date of delivery at Consignee site will be considered as the actual date of delivery.

# b) For goods to be imported from abroad with terms of delivery of DDP Purchaser Site Incoterms ® 2010.

Stores are required to be delivered and installed to the consignees mentioned within 60 days. Time is essence of Contract. The bidders may please note that goods are to be delivered to the consignee latest within the date specified. Date of delivery at Consignee site will be considered as the actual date of delivery.

Part III: Required Terms of Delivery.

# a) For domestic goods or goods of foreign origin located in India

Free Delivery at Consignee Sites. (List of Consignees are mentioned in this document)

# b) For goods to be imported from abroad

The foreign Bidders are required to quote their rates on DDP at Consignee site basis as per Incoterms ® 2010 giving breakup of the price as per the Performa prescribed in the Price Schedule in section IV. However, Customs Duty Exemption Certificate (CDEC) for imported sports goods/equipment as per Performa Invoice submitted in the tender will be provided by Sports & Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha as per Govt. Of India Notification No. 146/94-Customs dated 13.07.1994 read with Notification No. 5/2010- Customs dated 19.01.2010, amended from time to time.

Part-IV: Consignee Details: (Tentative location)

Kalinga Stadium, Nayapalli, Bhubaneswar Odisha – 751012

# SECTION - VI GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (GCC)

# 1. Application

The General Conditions of Contract incorporated in this section shall be applicable for this purchase to the extent the same is not superseded by Schedule of Requirements and Technical Specification under Section V of this document.

# 2. Country of Origin

The word "origin" incorporated in this clause means the place from where the goods are manufactured, produced or processed.

# 3. Performance Security

As security for the due performance, observance and fulfillment of all obligations, terms, conditions, representations, warranties and covenants of the Supplier under the Bidding documents, the Supplier shall furnish within (07) seven days from date of the issue of Notification of Award by the Purchaser, the Supplier, shall furnish performance security to the Purchaser for an amount equal to five percent (5%) of the total value of the contract, valid up to sixty days after warranty period of (02) **two year** from the date of acceptance of the goods by the consignee.

The Performance security shall be denominated in Indian Rupees or in the currency of the contract in any one of the forms namely Account Payee Demand Draft or Fixed Deposit Receipt drawn from any Scheduled bank in India or Bank Guarantee issued by a Scheduled bank in India, in the prescribed form as provided in Section VIII of this document in favour of the Purchaser.

In the event of any amendment issued to the contract, regarding extension of Delivery Period, the supplier shall, within five (05) days of issue of the amendment, furnish the corresponding amendment to the Performance Security (as necessary), rendering the same valid in all respects in terms of the contract, as amended.

The Purchaser will release the Performance Security without any interest to the supplier on completion of the supplier's all contractual obligations including the warranty obligations subject to adjustment of all amounts/losses/damages/recoveries/penalties payable to the Purchaser and claims of Purchaser, there from.

Without prejudice to its other rights and remedies under any contract, law or equity (including without limitation Purchaser's right to terminate the Agreement for breach), Purchaser shall be entitled to forfeit/invoke or otherwise adjust the Performance Security without notice to the Supplier, if the Supplier fails to perform or commits breach of any of its obligations or the terms and conditions of the Bidding Documents. For the avoidance of doubt, Purchaser may draw from the Performance Securities any costs, expenses, losses, damages or compensation arising out of any such breach/damage or failure.

## 4. Technical Specifications and Standards

The Goods & Services to be provided by the supplier under this contract shall conform to the technical specifications mentioned in 'Technical Specifications' under Sections-V of this document.

# 5. Packing and Marking

The packing for the goods to be provided by the supplier should be strong and durable

enough to withstand transit hazards, without limitation, the entire journey during transit including transshipment (if any), rough handling, open storage etc. without any damage, deterioration etc. As and if necessary, the size, weights and volumes of the packing cases shall also take into consideration, the remoteness of the final destination of the goods and availability or otherwise of transport and handling facilities at all points during transit up to final destination as per the contract.

# 6. Inspection, Testing and Quality Control

The Supplier should satisfy himself that the stores are in accordance with the terms of the Contract and fully conform to the required specification by carrying out a thorough pre- inspection of each lot of the stores before actually delivering the same to the Supplier.

In normal course the Stores will be supplied by the Supplier on the basis of Manufacturers own Pre-despatch Inspection Certificate. However, purchased goods accepted by the Purchaser/consignee and/or its authorized representative during inspection in terms of the contract shall in no way dilute Purchaser's/consignee's right to reject the same later, if found deficient in terms of the Warranty Clause -11 of GCC.

The Purchaser and/or its nominated representative(s) will, without any extra cost to the Purchaser, inspect and/or test the ordered goods and the related services to confirm their conformity to the contract specifications incorporated in the contract. The Purchaser shall inform the Supplier in advance, in writing, the Purchaser's programme for such inspection and, also the identity of the officials to be deputed for this purpose. The cost towards the transportation, boarding & lodging of Purchaser and/or its nominated representative(s) will be borne by the Purchaser and/or its nominated representative(s). For such inspections and tests which are conducted in the premises of the Supplier or its subcontractor(s), all reasonable facilities and assistance, including access to relevant drawings, design details and production data, shall be furnished by the supplier to the Purchaser's inspector at no charge to the purchaser.

If during such inspections and tests the contracted goods fail to conform to the required specifications and standards, the Purchaser's inspector may reject them and the Supplier shall either replace the rejected goods or make all alterations necessary to meet the specifications and standards, as required, free of cost to the Purchaser and resubmit the same to the Purchaser's inspector for conducting the inspections and tests again.

If the Supplier tenders the goods to the Purchaser's inspector for inspection at the last moment without providing reasonable time to the inspector for completing the inspection within the contractual delivery period, the inspector may carry out the inspection and complete the formality beyond the contractual delivery period at the risk and expense of the Supplier. The fact that the goods have been inspected after the contractual delivery period will not have the effect of keeping the contract alive and this will be without any prejudice to the legal rights and remedies available to the Purchaser under the terms & conditions of the contract.

The Purchaser's contractual right to inspect, test and, if necessary, reject the goods after the goods' arrival at the final destination shall have no bearing of the fact that the goods have previously been inspected and cleared by Purchaser's inspector during predespatch inspection mentioned above.

# 7. Terms of Delivery

Goods shall be delivered by the Supplier in accordance with the terms of delivery specified in the contract. The required delivery schedule is mentioned at Part II of Section V

#### 8. Insurance:

Unless otherwise instructed, the Supplier shall make arrangements for insuring the goods against loss or damage incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage and delivery in the following manner:

- i) Wherever necessary, the goods supplied under the contract shall be fully insured in a freely convertible currency in the manner specified in the contract. If considered necessary, the insurance may be done for coverage on "all risks" basis including war risks and strike clauses. The amount to be covered under insurance should be sufficient to take care of the overall expenditure, which may be incurred due to any such damage, loss etc.
- ii) where delivery of imported goods offered from abroad is required by the Purchaser on CIF/CIP/DDP basis, the supplier shall arrange for insurance for an amount equal to one hundred and ten percent of the CIF or CIP value of the goods from "warehouse to warehouse" (final destination) on "all risks" basis including war risks and strikes and pay for the insurance, making the Purchaser as the beneficiary.
- iii) The Insurance related to Terms & Conditions of Contract will be as per INCOTERMS 2010.

## 9. Incidental services:

Subject to the stipulation, if any, in Schedule of Requirements and Technical Specification (Section – V), the Supplier shall be required to perform the following services.

- Installation and Demonstration
- ii. On Site Training of Purchaser's Staff
- iii. Supplying required number of operation & maintenance manual for the goods Where the Supplier is required to perform any of the services at a Purchaser's Site, the Supplier shall ensure that after the performance of the services at the Purchaser's site is reinstated to the condition prevailing on the date on which the services in question commenced. Upon installation at the Purchaser's site the Supplier shall ensure that it leaves the site in good and its original condition. The Supplier shall ensure that any necessary repairs are completed within 48 hours of completion of the installation and in accordance with Good industry practice. If the Supplier fails to comply with this clause, the Purchaser shall be entitled to organize for the necessary repairs to be carried out by a Third Party and the Supplier shall indemnify the Purchaser in respect of any costs reasonably incurred by it under this clause.

The Supplier will extend to the Purchaser the benefit of any guarantee or warranty which may have been given to the Supplier in respect of the Goods which it supplies.

# 10. Despatch Documents for Goods Imported from abroad:

The Supplier shall send all the relevant despatch documents well in time to the Purchaser to enable the Purchaser clear or receive (as the case may be) the goods in terms of the contract. Within 24 hours of despatch, the Supplier shall notify the Purchaser, consignee, and others concerned if mentioned in the contract, the complete details of despatch and also supply the following documents/information to them by registered post / speed post (or as instructed in the contract):

- (i) Four copies of supplier's invoice showing contract number, goods description, quantity, unit price and total amount.
- (ii) Original negotiables clean on- board Bill of Lading/Airway bill, marked freight prepaid and four copies of non-negotiable Bill of Lading/Airway bill.
- (iii) Four Copies of packing list identifying contents of each package.
- (iv) Insurance Certificate.
- (v) Manufacturer's/Supplier's warranty certificate.
- (vi) Manufacturer's own factory inspection report.
- (vii) Certificate of origin
- (viii) Name of Port of Loading.
- (ix) Name of Port of Discharge and
- (x) Expected date of arrival.

# 11. Warranty

The Supplier warrants comprehensively that the goods supplied under the contract is new, unused and incorporate all recent/latest improvements in design and materials unless prescribed otherwise by the Purchaser in the contract. The Supplier further warrants that the goods supplied under the contract shall have no defect arising from design, materials or workmanship or from any act or omission of the supplier that may develop under normal use of the supplied goods under the conditions prevailing in India.

This warranty shall remain valid for Two (02) year wherever applicable after the goods have been delivered at the final destination and accepted by the Purchaser in terms of the contract. The Supplier shall, promptly repair or replace the defective goods or parts thereof, free of cost, at the ultimate destination. The Supplier shall take over the replaced parts/goods after providing their replacements and no claim, whatsoever shall lie on the Purchaser for such replaced parts/goods thereafter.

If the supplier, having been notified, fails to rectify/replace the defect(s) promptly, the Purchaser may proceed to take such remedial action(s) as deemed fit by the Purchaser, at the risk and expense of the supplier and without prejudice to other contractual rights and remedies, which the Purchaser may have against the supplier.

Supplier shall carry sufficient inventories to assure ex-stock supply of consumable spares for the goods so that the same are supplied to the Purchaser promptly on receipt of order from the purchaser.

## 12. Prices

Prices to be charged by the Supplier for supply of goods in terms of the contract shall not vary from the corresponding prices quoted by the supplier in its Bid and incorporated in the contract. The rates quoted for each of the item shall be applicable for supply anywhere in the state of Odisha for a period of 12 months from the date of award of supply order.

# 13. Taxes, Duties and Octroi.

Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, levies etc. incurred until delivery of the contracted goods to the purchaser. Only statutory variations on finished product if stipulated in Contract shall be allowed to the extent of actual payment by the Supplier.

# Octroi Duty, Local Duties& Terminal Taxes etc.:

Normally, goods to be supplied to government departments against government contracts are exempted from levy of town duty, octroi duty, terminal tax and other levies of local bodies. However, on some occasions, the local bodies (like town body, municipal body etc.) as per their regulations allow such exemptions only on production of certificate to this effect from the concerned government department. Keeping this in view, the supplier shall ensure that the stores to be supplied by the supplier against the contract placed by the Purchaser are exempted from levy of any such duty or tax and, wherever necessary, obtain the exemption certificate from the purchaser.

However, if a local body still insists upon payment of such local duties and taxes, the same should be paid by the supplier to the local body to avoid delay in supplies and possible demurrage/detention charges and obtain a receipt for the same. The supplier should forward the receipt obtained for such payment to the Purchaser to enable the Purchaser to reimburse the supplier and take other necessary action in the matter.

# 14. Terms and Mode of Payment

**Payment Terms**: The payment will be made by Sports & Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha. Payment shall be made subject to recoveries, if any, by way of liquidated damages or any other charges as per terms & conditions of contract in the following manner:

The entire Payment shall me made in Indian Rupees only. 90% of the payment will be done on delivery of all required item in good condition to the concerned location(s), and the rest 10% of the payment will be done against 'Final Inspection and Acceptance Certificate' of goods after installation & commissioning, issued by the consignee.

# A. Payment for Domestic Goods or Goods of Foreign Origin located in India.

The entire Payment shall me made in Indian Rupees only. 90% of the payment will be done on delivery of all required item in good condition to the concerned location(s), and the rest 10% of the payment will be done against 'Final Inspection and Acceptance Certificate' of goods after installation & commissioning, issued by the consignee and upon submission of the following documents:

- (i) Supplier's invoice showing contract number, goods description, quantity, unit price and total amount.
- (ii) Inspection & Acceptance Certificate, as per Section VIII (D) in original issued by the authorized representative of the consignee.
- (iii) Packing list identifying contents of each package

# **B.** Payment for Imported Goods:

# a) On Delivery

Payment shall me made in Indian Rupees only.

90% of the payment will be done on delivery of all required item to the concerned location(s) upon submission of documents specified hereunder:

- (i) Four copies of supplier's invoice showing contract number, goods description, quantity, unit price and total amount.
- (ii) Original negotiable clean on-board Bill of Lading/ Airway Bill marked freight pre-

paid and four copies of non-negotiable Bill of Lading/ Airway Bill.

- (iii) Four Copies of Packing List identifying contents of each package.
- (iv) Manufacturer's warranty certificate.
- (v) Inspection certificate issued by the nominated inspection agency, if applicable as per contract.
- (vi) Manufacturer's own factory Inspection Report.
- (vii) Certificate of origin by the chamber of commerce of the concerned country; (viii) Insurance Certificate.

The above documents shall also be received by the Purchaser promptly before arrival of goods at the Port/Airport of arrival and, if not received, the Supplier will be responsible for any consequent expenses.

# b) On Acceptance:

The Balance 10% of the payment will be done against 'Final Inspection and Acceptance Certificate' of goods after installation & commissioning, issued by the consignee.

# c) Payment of Indian Agency Commission:

Indian Agency Commission will be paid to the Foreign Principal's Indian Agent in the local currency for an amount in Indian Rupees indicated in the relevant Price Schedule (as per prevailing rate of exchange ruling on the date of Contract as on website of RBI.) and shall not be subject to further escalation / exchange variation. Payment shall be made in Indian Rupees to the Indian Agent after receipt of "Inspection and Acceptance Certificate' from the consignee. The Supplier shall not claim any interest on payments under the contract. Where there is a statutory requirement for tax deduction at source, such deduction towards income tax and other taxes as applicable will be made from the bills payable to the Supplier at rates as notified from time to time. Irrevocable & non transferable LC shall be opened by the Sports & Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha. However, if the Supplier requests specifically to open confirmed LC, the extra charges would be borne by the supplier. If LC is required to be extended and/or amended for reasons not attributable to the Purchaser/consignee, the charges thereof shall be borne by the supplier. However, if the LC is amended to make LC as per Contract the charges thereof shall be borne by the purchaser. The payment shall be made in the currency / currencies authorized in the contract. The Supplier shall send its claim for payment in writing, when contractually due, along with relevant documents etc., duly signed with date, to the Purchaser.

- d) All payments in Indian Rupee will be made through National Electronic Fund Transfer (NEFT)/RTGS systems as per the NEFT Mandate From attached as per Section-IV (D).
- e) The Letter of Credit will be opened consignee/destination-wise if specifically desired by the supplier. The Letter of Credit charges will be borne by the purchaser as specified in clause 14.5 of the Bidding Document.

# 15. Delay in the supplier's performance.

- (i) The supplier shall deliver the goods and perform the services under the *contract within* the time schedule specified by the Purchaser as incorporated in the contract. The Supplier shall off load the goods as directed by the Purchaser.
- (ii) In cases where Delivery Period is linked with date of opening of Letter of Credit, and in case the Letter of Credit is amended to make Letter of Credit as per contract, then in such cases the Delivery Period will be calculated from the date of amendment of Letter

of Credit.

- (iii) Subject to the provision of Force Majeure under GCC clause 19, any unexcused delay by the supplier in maintaining its contractual obligations towards delivery of goods and performance of services shall render the supplier liable to any or all of the following sanctions:
  - Imposition of Liquidated Damages,
  - Forfeiture of its Performance Security and
  - Termination of the Contract for default.
- (iv) If at any time during the currency of the contract, the Supplier encounters conditions hindering timely delivery of the goods and performance of services, the Supplier shall promptly inform the Purchaser in writing about the same and its likely duration and make a request to the Purchaser for extension of the delivery schedule accordingly. On receiving the supplier's communication, the Purchaser shall examine the situation as soon as possible and, at its discretion, may agree to extend the delivery schedule, with or without liquidated damages for completion of supplier's contractual obligations by issuing an amendment to the contract.
- (v) When the period of delivery is extended due to unexcused delay by the supplier, the amendment letter extending the delivery period shall, interalia contain the following conditions:
  - (a) The Purchaser shall recover from the Supplier, under the provisions of the clause 16 of the General Conditions of Contract, liquidated damages on the goods and services, which the Supplier has failed to deliver within the delivery period stipulated in the contract.
  - (b) That no increase in price on account of any ground, whatsoever, including any stipulation in the contract for increase in price on any other ground and, also including statutory increase in or fresh imposition of customs duty, excise duty, sales tax/CST/VAT/CENVAT, Service Tax and Works Contract Tax or on account of any other tax or duty which may be levied in respect of the goods and services specified in the contract, which takes place after the date of delivery stipulated in the contract shall be admissible on such of the said goods and services as are delivered and performed after the date of the delivery stipulated in the contract.
  - (c) But nevertheless, the Purchaser shall be entitled to the benefit of any decrease in price on account of reduction in or remission of customs duty, excise duty, sales tax/CST/VAT/CENVAT, Service Tax and Works Contract Tax or any other duty or tax or levy or on account of any other grounds, which takes place after the expiry of the date of delivery stipulated in the contract.
- (vi) The Supplier shall not despatch the goods after expiry of the delivery period. The Supplier is required to apply to the Purchaser for extension of delivery period and obtain the same before despatch. In case the Supplier despatches the goods without obtaining an extension, it would be doing so at its own risk and no claim for payment for such supply and / or any other expense related to such supply shall lie against the Purchaser.

# 16. Liquidated damages

(i) Subject to the provision of Force Majeure under GCC clause 19, if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the goods or fails to perform the services within the time frame(s)incorporated in the contract, the Purchaser shall, without prejudice to other rights and remedies available to the Purchaser under the contract, deduct from the contract price, as liquidated damages, a sum equivalent to 0.5% per day of delay or part thereof on delayed supply of goods and/or services until actual delivery or performance subject to a maximum of 10% of the contract price. The purchaser reserves the right to cancel the tender once the overall penalty reaches 10%.

#### 17. Termination for default

- (i) The Purchaser, without prejudice to any other contractual rights and remedies available to it (the purchaser), may, by written notice of default sent to the supplier, terminate the contract in whole or in part, if the supplier fails to deliver any or all of the goods or fails to perform any other contractual obligation(s) within the time period specified in the contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the Purchaser pursuant to GCC subclauses 15.3 and 15.4.
- (ii) Unless otherwise instructed by the purchaser, the supplier shall continue to perform the contract to the extent not terminated.

# 18. Termination for insolvency

(i) If the supplier becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent, the Purchaser reserves the right to terminate the contract at any time, by serving written notice to the supplier without any compensation, whatsoever, to the supplier, subject to further condition that such termination will not prejudice or affect the rights and remedies which have accrued and / or will accrue thereafter to the purchaser.

# 19. Force Majeure

- (i) Notwithstanding the provisions contained in GCC clauses 16, 17 and 18, the supplier shall not be liable for imposition of any such sanction so long the delay and/or failure of the supplier in fulfilling its obligations under the contract is the result of an event of Force Majeure.
- (ii) For purposes of this clause, Force Majeure means an event beyond the control of the supplier and not involving the supplier's fault or negligence, and which is not foreseeable and not brought about at the instance of, the party claiming to be affected by such event and which has caused the non performance or delay in performance. Such events may include, but are not restricted to, acts of the Purchaser either in its sovereign or contractual capacity, wars or revolutions, hostility, acts of public enemy, civil commotion, sabotage, fires, floods, explosions, epidemics, quarantine restrictions, strikes excluding by its employees, lockouts excluding by its management, and freight embargoes.
- (iii) If a Force Majeure situation arises, the supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of such conditions and the cause thereof within twenty-one days of occurrence of such event. Unless otherwise directed by the Purchaser in writing, the supplier shall continue to perform its obligations under the contract as far as reasonably practical and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the Force Majeure event.
- (iv) If the performance in whole or in part or any obligation under this contract is prevented or delayed by any reason of Force Majeure for a period exceeding sixty days, either party may at its option terminate the contract without any financial repercussion on either side.
- (v) In case due to a Force Majeure event the Purchaser is unable to fulfil its contractual commitment and responsibility, the Purchaser will notify the supplier accordingly and subsequent actions taken on similar lines described in above sub-paragraphs.

## 20. Termination for convenience

- (i) The Purchaser reserves the right to terminate the contract, in whole or in part for its (purchaser's) convenience, by serving written notice on the supplier at any time during the currency of the contract. The notice shall specify that the termination is for the convenience of the purchaser. The notice shall also indicate interalia, the extent to which the supplier's performance under the contract is terminated, and the date with effect from which such termination will become effective.
- (ii) The goods and services which are complete and ready in terms of the contract for delivery and performance within thirty days after the supplier's receipt of the notice of termination shall be accepted by the Purchaser following the contract terms, conditions and prices. For the remaining goods and services, the Purchaser may decide:
  - a) To get any portion of the balance completed and delivered at the contract terms, conditions and prices; and / or
  - b) To cancel the remaining portion of the goods and services and compensate the supplier by paying an agreed amount for the cost incurred by the supplier towards the remaining portion of the goods and services.

## 21. Fall Clause

- (i) The Supplier undertakes that he has not supplied/is not supplying similar products/system or sub-systems to any department of Govt. of India i.e. Central Government/State Government, Statutory Undertakings of Central/State Governments/Local Bodies etc. and as well as to private purchaser, domestic or foreign at a price lower than that offered in the present bid.
- (ii) If it is found at any stage that similar product/systems or sub systems was supplied by the Supplier to any of the above Organizations as well as to private purchaser, domestic or foreign, at a lower price, then that very price, with due allowance for elapsed time, will be applicable to the present case and the difference in the cost would be refunded by the Supplier to the Purchaser, if the contract has already been concluded.

## 22. Withholding and lien in respect of sums claimed

(i) Whenever any claim or claims for payment of a sum of money arises out of or under the contract against the Contractor, the Purchaser shall be entitled to withhold and also have a lien to retain such sum or sums in whole or in part from the security, if any, deposited by the Contractor and for the purpose aforesaid, the Purchase shall be entitled to withhold the said cash security deposit or the security, if any, furnished as the case may be and also have a lien over the same pending finalization or adjudication of any such claim. In the event of the security being insufficient to cover the claimed amount or amounts or if no security has been taken from the Contractor, the Purchaser shall been titled to withhold and have lien to retain to the extent of the such claimed amount or amounts referred to supra, from any sum or sums found payable or which at any time thereafter may become payable to the Supplier under the same contract or any other contract with the Purchaser or the Government, pending finalization or adjudication of any such claim and that The Contractor shall have no claim for interest or damages whatsoever on this account or on any other ground in respect of any sum of money withheld or retained under this clause and duly notified as such to the Contractor.

# 23. Resolution of disputes

- (i) If dispute or difference of any kind shall arise between the Purchaser and the Supplier in connection with or relating to the contract, the parties shall make every effort to resolve the same amicably by mutual consultations.
- (ii) The courts of Bhubaneswar, Odisha, India will have the exclusive jurisdiction to try the disputes.

# 24. Applicable Law

(i) The contract shall be governed by and interpreted in accordance with the laws of India for the time being in force.

# SECTION - VII (A)-(I)- CONTRACT AGREEMENT

# **CONTRACT FORM FOR SUPPLY**

Joint Secretary
Sports & Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha,
Kalinga Stadium, Nayapalli, Bhubaneswar

Co	ontract No	_dated				
Th	nis is in continuation	to this office's	Notifica	ation of Award No_	_dated	
1. Name	e & address of the Su	oplier:				
issue	naser's Bidding Docur d by the purchaser.			·		, , ,
	lier's Bid Noda ection with this Bid.	ated(if any), exc	hanged	I between the suppli	er and the P	urchaser in
5. Some below	(ii) Schedule (iii) Technica (iv) Bid Form (v) Price Sch (vi) Manufact (vii) Purchase te terms, conditions, sti v for ready reference:	this 2 and 3 above of this contract: Conditions of Core of Requirements I Specifications furnished by the nedule(s) furnished turers' Authorization of pulations etc. out	s, shall a supplied by the on Forr Award	r e supplier in its Bid n (if applicable for th above-referred docu	orm and be r nis Bid) ıments are re	ead and
are a	s under: Brief description of		Unit	Quantity to be	Tatal miss	Terms of
No.	goods	Accounting unit	Price	supplied	Total price	delivery
Any of	ther additional service	s (if applicable) a	nd cost	thereof:		
Total v	value (in figure)	(In wo	rds)			
	nty Period:	ırity		, -		e and address
Received a	and accepted this cont	ract		• •	outh Servic Odisha, Ka	oint Secretary, es Department, Ilinga Stadium, , Bhubaneswar
	with date, name and c		nd on h	ehalf of Messrs		
	ddress of the manufac			supplier)		
Date:	udioso oi ine manulai	.caroroj (Geal	or tile (	заррног)		

# SECTION - VII (A)-(II)- CONTRACT AGREEMENT WITH DSYS, ODISHA

Annual CMC No		dated
Between	(Name and Address of Purchaser)	
And (Name and Address of the S	upplier)	

Ref: Contract No. dated (Contract No. & date of Contract for supply, installation, commissioning, handing over, trial run, and training of operators & warranty of goods)

In continuation to the above referred contract

The Contract of Annual Comprehensive Maintenance is hereby concluded as under:

1	2	3		4		5	6
Schedule No.	Brief	Quantity		Annu	al	Taxes	Total Annual
	Description of	(Nos.)	Co	mpreh	ensive	(in	Comprehensive
	goods		M	lainten	ance	Rupees.)	Maintenance
			Contra	ct C	Cost for		Contract Cost for 3
			Ead	ch Uni	Year		Years*
			Wise	e (in R	upees.)		(3 X 4a+4b+4c)+ 5
							(in Rupees.)
			1st	2 <sup>nd</sup>	3rd		
			Α	В	С		

<sup>\*</sup>Illustration only (actual no. Of years for which CAMC is to be got done may be stipulated in this form)

۵١	Total value (in fig	uura) (in w	iorde)
a)	Total value un lic	iurei (in w	ması.

- b) The CAMC shall commence from the date of expiry of all obligation under warranty i.e. from (date of expiry of warranty) and will expire on \_\_\_\_\_\_\_(date of expiry of CAMC)
- c) The cost of Annual Comprehensive Maintenance Contract (CAMC) which includes preventive maintenance and onsite maintenance in case of breakout or other complaints, labour and spares, after satisfactory completion of warranty period may be quoted for next years as contained in the above referred contract on yearly basis for complete item.
- d) There will be 95% uptime warranty during CAMC period on 24 (hrs) x 7 (days) x 365 (days) basis, with penalty, to extend CAMC period by double the downtime period.
- e) During CAMC Period, the supplier shall visit at each consignee's site for preventive maintenance including testing and calibration as per the manufacture's service/technical/operational manual. The supplier shall visit each consignee site as recommended in the manufacturer's manual, but at least once 03 months commencing from the date of the successful completion of warranty period preventive maintenance of the goods.
- f) All software updates should be provided free of cost during CAMC.
- g) The performance bank guarantee valid till (fill the date) 2 months after expiry of entire CAMC period (5 years from the date of acceptance of the item [2 years of warranty coverage + 3 years of CAMC]) equivalent to 5% of the cost of the item as per contract shall be furnished in the prescribed format

given in SECTION - VIII of the tender document, along with the signed copy of Annual CAMC within a period of 07 (seven) days of issue of Annual CAMC failing which the proceeds of performance security shall be payable to the purchaser.

- h) If there is any lapse in the performance of the CAMC as per contract, a penalty of 0.25% of the amount of performance security per incidence/per day subject to a maximum of 10 incidents shall be imposed, failing which the purchases/consignee reserves the right to terminate the contract.
- Payment terms: The payment of Annual CAMC will be made against the bills raised to the consignee by the supplier on quarterly basis after satisfactory completion of said period, duly certified by the HOD concerned. The payment will be made in Indian Rupees.

(Signature name and address)

	Sh. Bijayananda Nayak, Joint Secretary, Sports & Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha
Received and accepted this contract	
(Signature, name and address of the supplier's executive Duly authorised to sign on behalf of the supplier)	
For and on behalf of	(Name and address of the supplier)
(Seal of the supplier) Date: Place:	

### SECTION - VIII BANK GUARANTEE FORM FOR PERFORMANCE SECURITY

То

Joint Secretary Sports & Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha, Kalinga Stadium, Nayapalli, Bhubaneswar - 751012

Date: (income date (see day, meanth, and year) of Netification of Assertal and

[The bank, as requested by the successful Bidder, shall fill in this form in accordance with the instructions indicated]

Date. [Insert date (as day, month, and year) of Notification of Award] and
Contract No

Bank's Branch or Office: [insert complete name of Guarantor] Beneficiary: Joint Secretary, Sports and Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha, Kalinga Stadium, Nayapalli, Bhubaneswar

#### PERFORMANCE GUARANTEE No.:

[insert Performance Guarantee number]

We have been informed that [insert complete name of Supplier] (hereinafter called "the Supplier") has entered into Contract No. [insert number] dated [insert day and month], [insert year] with you, for the supply of [description of Goods and related Services] (hereinafter called "the Contract").

Furthermore, we understand that, according to the conditions of the Contract, a Performance Guarantee is required.

At the request of the Supplier, we hereby irrevocably undertake to pay you any sum(s) not exceeding [insert amount(s) in figures and words] upon receipt by us of your first demand in writing declaring the Supplier to be in default under the Contract, without cavil or argument, or your needing to prove or to show grounds or reasons for your demand or the sum specified therein.

This Guarantee shall expire no later than the [insert number] day of [insert month][insert year], and any demand for payment under it must be received by us at this office on or before that date.

This guarantee is subject to the Uniform Rules for Demand Guarantees, ICC Publication No. 458, except that subparagraph (ii) of Sub-article 20(a) is hereby excluded.

[signatures of authorized representatives of the bank and the Supplier]

# **SECTION - IX - LIST OF ANNEXURES**

The below mentioned Annexures are to be filled and submitted online by the supplier.

SI. No	Description	Annexure
1.	Tender Submission Letter	Annexure-I
2.	Registration of the Company	Annexure-II
3.	Organizational Background	Annexure – III
4.	Information on Bidder's Organization	Annexure-IV
5.	Requirements of DOLAN BIKES make Rebus Carbon Road Aero Bike – 105	Annexure-V
6.	Financial Proposal form	Annexure-VI
7.	Format for Bid Security Declaration	Annexure-VII
8.	Authorization letter format	Annexure-VIII
9.	Certifications and Product Literature	Annexure-IX
10.	Letter for Authorization of Maintenance	Annexure-X

### **Annexure- I: Tender Submission Letter**

To
Joint Secretary,
Sports and Youth Services Department, Government
of Odisha, Kalinga Stadium, Nayapalli,
Bhubaneswar
Odisha – 751012

Sub:

Ref: Reference No. SYS-INFRA-MISC-0028-2018/3358 dated 25/01/2024

I/ We, the undersigned, offer to provide the above goods/services to Sports and Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha. We are hereby submitting our bid.

I/We, hereby declare that:

- (a) We are enclosing and submitting herewith our Bid, with the details as per the requirements of the tender, for your evaluation and consideration.
- (b) I/We have read carefully the terms and conditions of the tender document attached hereto and hereby agree to abide by the said terms and conditions.
- (c) The bid is unconditional.
- (d) I/We undertake that documents submitted are genuine/authentic and nothing material has been concealed. I/We understand that the contract is liable to be cancelled, if it is found to be having obtained, through fraudulent means/concealment of information.
- (e) We shall make available to Sports and Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha any additional information it may find necessary or require clarifying, supplement or authenticate the Bid.
- (f) Until a formal agreement is prepared and executed, acceptance of this tender document shall constitute a binding contract between Sports and Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha and us subject to the modifications, as may be mutually agreed to, between Sports and Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha and us.
- (g) We agree to keep this bid valid for acceptance for a period of one hundred eighty (180) days from the bid due date.

We understand that Sports and Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha is not bound to accept any tender that Sports and Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha receives.

Yours faithfully,

Authorised Signatory (with Name, Designation, Contact no. and Seal) Note: On the Letterhead of the Bidder

# **Annexure- II: Registration Certificate of the company**

Registration Certificate to be included

### **Annexure III: Organizational Background**

Provide here a brief (two pages) description of the background and organization of your firm/entity.

- Organization Structure
- Past Experience in similar work
- Clientele of company/firm/agency
- Geographical Presence of Firm/Agency/ Company

# Annexure IV: Information on Bidder's Organization

# Annexure V: Requirement of DOLAN BIKES make Rebus Carbon Road Aero Bike - 105

As mentioned in SECTION – V - SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS AND TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS

## **Annexure VI: Financial Proposal Form (To be submitted online only)**

To be submitted as per SECTION – IV (B) PRICE SCHEDULE. All prices wherever applicable is to be quoted in Indian Rupees only.

# **Annexure VII: Format for Bid Security Declaration**

<Letter head of the Bidder>

Lotto	ricad of the blader	
<letter no<="" th=""><th>Date:</th><th> Bid No:</th></letter>	Date:	Bid No:
To Joint Secretary, Sports and Youth Services Department, Government of Odisha, Kalinga Stadium, Nayapalli, Bhubaneswar Odisha – 751012		
We, the undersigned, declare that:		
<ol> <li>We understand that, according to your Declaration.</li> </ol>	r conditions, bids must be s	upported by a Bid-Security
<ol> <li>We accept that DSYS, Government of Courticipating in bidding in any contract of the preach of our obligation(s) under the bid concept.</li> </ol>	State for a minimum period of	
(a) have withdrawn our Bid prior to the of Bid or any extended date provided		•
(b) having been notified of the accep prior to the expiry date the bid validity by DSYS, Government of Odisha.		
i. Failure to furnish the Performance Bid Document/RFP; or	Security in accordance with the	ITB/Terms of the
ii. Fail to agree to the decisions of the	contract negotiation meeting:	or
iii. Failure / refusal to execute the Con	ntract.	
B. We understand this Bid-Security Declarat upon the notification of the name of the succeive expiry date of the Bid validity.  Name of the Bidder	essful Bidder through award of	contract or (ii) after
Name of the person duly authorized to sign	the Bid on behalf of the	
Bidder* Title of the person		
Signature of the person named above		
Date signed	day of	

<sup>\*</sup> Person signing the Bid shall have the power of attorney given by the Bidder attached to the Bid.

### **Annexure VIII: Authorization letter Format**

(To be Provided along with product literature on manufacturer's /distributor's letter head in case the bidder is not manufacturer/distributor of the brand)

Date:		
То		
Joint Secretary,		
Sports and Youth Services Department,		
Government of Odisha,		
Kalinga Stadium, Nayapalli,		
Bhubaneswar – 751012		
Respected Sir,		
Our Company, M/S(name of the company providing guarantee) is the manufacturer/Indian distributor of( Name of brand) Rebus Carbon Road Aero Bik	ce - 105	
We hereby authorize M/S(name of the bidder) to bid for tender floa organization for supply of Rebus Carbon Road Aero Bike - 105. Any warranty agreemen		
M/S(name of the bidder) will be duly supported by(name of the bidder)	me of	the
company providing guarantee) during the warranty period.		
Model numbers for the item is mentioned with this certificate.		
Seal of the company along with signature of authorized representative.		

### **Annexure IX: Certifications and Product literature**

Item Name and Model Number (on letterhead of manufacturer/Indian distributor) as certified by recognized statutory bodies to be mentioned. All such relevant supporting documents are to be submitted.

Sl. No	Name of the Item	Technical Specifications (in order of Schedule of Requirement)	Make	Model	Certification
1					
2					
3					
4					
5					
6					
7				_	

I have read the terms and conditions mentioned in the tender document and undertake to abide the same during the contract period and the information given in the technical bid by the undersigned is correct.

(SIGNATURE OF THE BIDDER)

With Company address and Seal

## **Annexure X: Letter for Authorization of Maintenance**

(To be provided along with documents on Provider of Maintenance Services for the Rebus Carbon Road Aero Bike - 105 on Letter Head)

	Date:
То	
Joint Secretary,	
Sports and Youth Services Department, Gover	rnment
of Odisha, Kalinga Stadium, Nayapalli,	
Bhubaneswar – 751012	
Respected Sir,	
Service Provider of We s	
	OR
services to bid for tender floated by your or	(name of the bidder) as Provider for Maintenance ganization for Supply, Installation and Maintenance of S, Odisha. Any Warranty agreement entered by M/S (name of the bidder) will be duly supported by.
	Maintenance services as per the Tender Supply, on Road Aero Bike - 105. All the information provided
Seal of the Company along with signature of a	uthorized representative